

DEPT. OF HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES



January 18, 2024

Melissa S. Kimmerling, EdD, MOT, OTR/L Board Certified Occupational Therapist Nebraska Occupational Therapy Association, Inc. P.O. Box 540881 Omaha, Nebraska 68154

Dear Ms. Kimmerling,

Thank you for your Letter of Intent for initiating a credentialing review of a proposal to make changes in the scope of practice of Occupational Therapists in Nebraska. I am pleased to inform you that your proposal is eligible for review by the Credentialing Review Program upon receiving a completed proposal as instructed in the Credentialing Review Program Manual of Procedures which is included on the Program's web page at https://dhhs.ne.gov/Licensure/Pages/Credentialing-Review.aspx

Please contact Matthew Gelvin, Ron Briel, or Jessie Enfield with the Credentialing Review Program at matthew.gelvin@nebraska.gov; ron.briel@nebraska.gov; or jessie.enfield@nebraska.gov for any questions you might have regarding the review process.

I hope that the upcoming review of your proposal is a rewarding and beneficial experience for you in addressing an important issue in health care in Nebraska.

Sincerely,

Tim Tesmer, M.D. Chief Medical Officer

Director, Division of Public Health

Thuothy Heavest

Department of Health and Human Services